Memorandum

To:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council

From:
Michael K. McGovern, Town Manager

Re: 
Paying for Rescue Per Diem Daytime Coverage
Date:
February 25, 2013 

In October 2011,  the Cape Elizabeth Town Council approved the implementation of daytime coverage for the rescue unit with per diem paramedics and advanced life support personnel.   The estimated cost at that time was $76,394.  At that time I wrote to the town council, 

I recommend we implement the recommendation effective January 1, 2012.  The funds would come out of the rescue special fund, but I anticipate that additional funds will be needed from the general fund effective January 1, 2013. There are just not enough revenues in the general fund and the federal government caps what we can charge. 
The rescue fund had a fund balance of $173,406 on June 30, 2012.  The fund balance is now projected to be $79,506 on June 30, 2013 and to have a negative balance of -$7,812 on June 30, 2014.

The recommended municipal budget for the year beginning June 1, 2013 contains an $80,000 appropriation from the general fund to the rescue fund.  This will come close to stabilizing the rescue fund balance.  If $80,000 is provided this year and next,  the rescue fund will be able to maintain a balance of about $75,000.  
